
 

April 27, 2022 
 
 
 
 
Dr. Lesley Brown 
President and Vice-Chancellor 
Yukon University 
Ayamdigut (Whitehorse) Campus 
500 University Drive, PO Box 2799 
Whitehorse, Yukon   Y1A 5K4 
Sent via email: president@yukonu.ca 
 
 
Dear Dr. Brown, 
 
On behalf of the University of Ottawa, I am writing to offer you my best wishes on 
your upcoming installation as the eigth President and Vice-Chancellor of Yukon 
University. 
 
Having recently transitioned to university status in spring 2020, and as Canada’s 
first university north of 60, it is an exciting time for Yukon University to flourish as  
a hybrid university. Throughout your distinguished career, you have demonstrated 
tremendous leadership as an accomplished academic, researcher, and 
administrator. 
 
With the wealth of knowledge and expertise you bring to this role, Yukon 
University’s focus on research and undergraduate programming in areas such as 
climate change, sustainable resource development and Indigenous governance 
and self-determination is a boon to the university sector as well as to the future of 
Canada’s Northern and Arctic regions and its people. 
 
Should there be anything that my colleagues and I can do to support your and 
your colleagues, please know that we are eager to work with you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jacques Frémont 
President and Vice-Chancellor 
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